MAT Executive Council 

Meeting Summary

February 8, 2006

2:00PM

District Office--Room 128

Meeting called to order by Shirley Green at approximately 2:00p.m.
Members in attendance:  Todd Aakhus, Shirley Green, Bill Hart, Shirley Henderson, Jared Langkilde, Jeanne Lombardo, Gary Mandarino, Suzanne Martin, James Neuenfeldt, Rebecca Ramirez, Donna Roach, Judy Sanchez, Raul Sandoval, Jennifer Shantz

Guest in attendance:  Bob Bendotti

Mr. Bendotti was introduced to the Council by the Council President.  
Bob Bendotti, representing the District’s Vice Presidents and the proposal presented to the CEC in January 2006.

Included in the packet to all members was a copy of the “white paper” used for the VPs presentation.

Mr. Bendotti…. Provided information on the history that supported the proposal.  He also shared info related to the presentation made to the CEC which included issues of equity and compensation.
The discussion with Mr. Bendotti included:   
· Points needing clarification [equity issues]. 

· Comments from long term MAT members about the process following the MAT Study.

· Discussion about the preference that Deans and VPs not form a new policy group.

Member Discussion of the VP compensation issues:
The decision made by members was that the EXEC Council could not support the VPs proposal of separating from the MAT Policy Group.  However, it could support all other items if bullet #6 is eliminated from the proposal.

A written statement of the above will be forwarded to Bob Bendotti by Shirley Green.

The other suggestion is that the MAT EXEC Council will address the VP issue first and then address issues related to other personnel who are also at grade 21.

Motion:   Move that we support in policy and intent the first five of the six points of primary concern of the VP compensation issue, if and only if, the last point is removed.

Motion Seconded.  14 members present in favor.  One member abstained.

Transportation/trip reduction:  Jared Langkilde 

 Brief status report provided.  John Snelling elected chair of this group.

Majority in favor.

Professional Growth Reimbursement:  Shirley Green

Information provided re:  The telephonic meeting between Shirley Green, Suzanne Martin, Gary Mandarino and Deb Devore.  Deb is to check with Pete Kushibab re:  Any legal issues associated with delaying reimbursement for 30 days after an employee’s return to work.

Cluster I and III nominations:  Shirley Green
Shirley Green will email the membership re:  Starting the nominations.  EXEC members are encouraged to begin now recruiting folks for the vacant cluster positions.

Cluster nominations on table until March - send email with suggestions.

Presence at Governing Board Meetings:  Shirley Green

Would like MAT represented at Governing Board meetings.  Make sure we bring something of value.  

Member discussions followed with ideas/suggestions.

Standing items:  Shirley Green

Review last meeting minutes: Correction Raul Sandoval was present at Jan. 25, 2005 meeting.

Reference hand-outs: 

· Rory Gilbert diversity information - MOSAIC.

· Nick Rouse update sheet - looking for a replacement for one of the members who stepped down.

Announcement:  Shirley Green
Check is being cut and will be sent in honor of Denise Bruce to Camelot Therapeutic.

Campus Reports:
RS:  T. Aakhus

Sun Cities facility expansion due to 401 Bond, increasing to 15,000 sq. feet.

GCC:  J. Sanchez

National search for a college President ongoing by Isaacson, Miller.

Directive to have President in place by July 1, 2006.

RS:  J. Lombardo

Communication training called Crucial Conversations.

MCC:  J. Langkilde

Membership drive-MAT members involved.

MCC:  S. Henderson

Issue of automatic withdrawal of dues.

Group discussion of dues:  Automatic withdrawal is optional, some schools charge campus and district dues, some campus dues go to scholarships and literacy, drawings and representation off-site.

SM:  R. Sandoval

Reclassification process with Dianna Johns.
Off-campus MAT retreat.

Social at President’s home for MAT.

GW:  B. Hart

Looking to do more with lack of space.

Construction of light rail causing issues.

PC:  J. Neuenfeldt

Chancellor came to speak.

Accreditation in April.

DO:  G. Mandarino

New SIS - go live date.

District MAT funds 
Funds also came in from hobby fair.

Able to provide for “snack for the road”, scholarships, literacy.

PV:  D. Roach

Giving to United Way - MAT challenged and exceeded other policy groups. 

Announcement:  Todd Aakhus

MAT Conference, March 30th at MCC.

Keynote speaker is Cheryl Keen.

Breakout sessions are Interfaith, Free Arts, and AZ Humane Society.

Blaise Lantana will provide entertainment during lunch. 

Current cost $12,700, $7500 under budget.

Meeting Adjourned:  4:00p.m.

Meeting Dates and Locations
Mar 1 - Rm 128   

2:00 - 4:00 pm 
Apr 5 - Rm 128   

2:00 - 4:00 pm 
May 3 - Maricopa Rm   
2:00 - 4:00 pm 
June 7 - Maricopa Rm   
2:00 - 4:00 pm
